
 

 

WQ.345/2021 

 

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE  

BY THE CONNÉTABLE OF ST. JOHN 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 12th JULY 2021 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON MONDAY 19th JULY 2021 

 

 

Question 

 

Will the Minister state –  

 

(a) how many staff in the Department of Infrastructure, Housing and Environment have applied for 

voluntary redundancy in each of the last 3 years; 

(b) how many staff in this department have been made voluntarily redundant in each of the last 3 years; 

and 

(c) how many former full-time employees of the department, if any, are now working for the 

department – 

 

(i) on a consultancy basis; 

(ii) on a fixed term contract; and 

(iii) on a zero-hour contract? 

 

 

Answer 

 

(a) Department of Infrastructure, Housing and Environment employees who have applied for 

voluntarily redundancy: 

 

2018 2019 2020 

14 28 0 
 

(a) Department of Infrastructure, Housing and Environment voluntary redundancies that were 

approved by the ‘VR Panel’: 

 

2018 2019 2020 

3 2 0 
 

(b) Former full-time employees of the department, working for the department in 2021 – 

 

Employed on a consultancy basis 

 
0 

Employed on a fixed term contract 

 
3 

Employed on a zero-hour contract 

 
0 

Employed to provide Professional 

service 
7 

 

The information contained in section c refers to the IHE department as a whole on this date and is for the 

provision of professional services needed within specific areas of business 

 

 


